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Ease of starting a business

Economic Survey 2019-2020: India has improved

substantially in “doing business", but it continues

to lag in the “ease of starting business“.

2009-2019: global rank of India jumped from 169

to 136

Starting a business: obtaining licences and

permits are key activities

However, several new activities and regulations

crop up once a business scales up, and some, such

as licence renewals, are recurring.



While the government has been taking numerous

steps to remove bottlenecks and make it easier

to start a business, one needs a microscopic

understanding of business activities to address

contingencies that may arise in the process of

entrepreneurship.

Starting a food business, or any, seems easy. One

needs to have an idea and passion to back it up.

To give it formal shape, a visit to a micro, small

and medium enterprises (MSME) institute could

help.

There are a few basic steps to be taken to set up

a business:



1. Register the enterprise with Udyog Aadhaar

(MSME, government of India)

2. Apply for a licence to the Food Safety and

Standards Authority of India

3. Open a bank account

4. Apply for a bank loan

 While (1) and (3) are prerequisites, for (4) and

relatively easy, (2) and (4) are not very simple.

Doing a business involves key accounting, legal

and administrative activities such as registering

it, renewing licences, finding manpower and filing

taxes.



The FSSAI has evolved a great deal in recent years

from manual filing of forms to online submissions

and automatic approvals.

For instance, until 2018, the registration fee had

to be paid through a challan issued by the treasury

branch of SBI for ₹100, and this was valid only for

a year.

But frequent renewals are an additional activity

that takes away time from business development.

Recently, an option to obtain a registration

certificate for up to five years, and to make

online payments of the associated fees, has been

enabled.



While the FSSAI portal is transparent, the design

of the portal should be aimed at facilitating

smooth applications, rather than the mere

provision of information.

There should be options for regional languages as

well.

The portal displays (in English) details of the

application criteria for obtaining a licence vis-à-vis

just a registration, which could be confusing to a

new entrepreneur.

After registration, there is no feedback through

emails or SMS regarding the status of an

application.



A licence application may get rejected if queries

are not answered within 30 days, and one has to

apply for a fresh registration with no option of

retaining the old number, treating the ongoing

business as a fresh enterprise and imposing

additional costs such as re-printing labels.

Given our country’s information technology

capabilities, there is surely enough scope for a

user-friendly portal that can be designed on the

lines of the revamped process of applying online

for an Indian passport, with details on criteria,

eligibility and feedback mechanism in local

languages.



The two key needs of a business are working
capital and skilled labour.

On the former, the government must keep up its
relentless focus on getting big businesses to
participate in the discounting of trade
receivables (TreDS).

Information from GST invoices should feed directly
into TreDS such that small suppliers can
immediately discount the invoices and obtain
funds.

Subsistence enterprises must grow from their
nano status into micro and small businesses for
the sake of India’s economic growth and social
stability.



The first thing to do would be to invest in making

all rules and regulations easier for ordinary folks

to understand.

These should be available in local languages.



Defence Deal

India-US are expected to sign a $2.6 billion deal

Expected to boost the Indian Navy’s anti-

submarine warfare operations

Talks for military hardware purchases for India’s

defence forces were ongoing and some of these

were expected to be concluded during the visit.

The defence deal is likely to be the highlight of

the visit.

India, which has been trying to modernize its

military, has ramped up its defence purchases

from the US.

Lockheed Martin Corp.

Seahawk helicopters



In the past two decades, India has procured about
$18 billion worth of military hardware from the
US.

These include the Boeing C-17 Globemaster heavy
lift aircraft and Apache attack helicopters and
Lockheed Martin’s C-130J Super Hercules aircraft.

A limited trade deal the two sides were looking
to clinch is not expected to happen.

Trade deal: both agreed not to rush the deal and
instead look to the future and strike a deal that
will be a “win-win” for both the sides.

India was looking to increase its energy purchases
from the US that would cut down India’s trade
surplus with that country.



Despite recent irritants in trade ties, the US

continues to be India’s largest trading partner,

with bilateral trade expected to cross $150 billion

for the first time this year, foreign secretary Harsh

Vardhan Shringla said.

“We have come a long way in this relationship...

we have to see this visit in context. It is one of the

largest and biggest visits that has ever happened in

not just the India-US relationship but any visit

anywhere in the world,”

A joint statement that would be issued after the

talks is expected to lay out the road map for

cooperation in defence, trade, science and

technology and the Indo-Pacific region.



Right to bar telecom tenders

Government notification issued

Department of telecommunications (DoT) now

has the power to bar Chinese telecom equipment

suppliers from participating in tenders floated by

state-run companies and central and state

governments.

Government projects in India use telecom gear in

areas such as railways, smart cities mission and

state government fibre connectivity projects as

well as BharatNet, India’s mission to provide

internet to gram panchayats.



The move is set to hit Chinese companies such as Huawei, ZTE, and

UTStarcom that may not be allowed to participate in government

projects.

The notification was issued just a few days before the visit of US

President Donald Trump, who has claimed that Chinese telecom

equipment suppliers pose a national security risk.

The US has also pressed its allies to ban companies such as Huawei

from participating in 5G networks.

The provision of clause 10(d) of Public Procurement (Preference to

Make in India) Order 2017 can be invoked in relation to certain

telecom items against any foreign government that does not allow

“Indian suppliers to participate and/or compete in procurement of

telecom equipment”



Manmohan Singhji on Economy

Former prime minister Manmohan Singh: The

government does not recognize that there is an

economic slowdown at hand, impeding the chances

of finding a credible solution to the problem.

Singh said while releasing the book

Backstage:The Story behind India’s High Growth

Years by former Planning Commission deputy

chairman Montek Singh Ahluwalia.

The former prime minister said Ahluwalia has

pointed out in his book that the $5 trillion

economy by 2024-25 is wishful thinking. “There is

no reason to expect that farmers income can be

doubled in three years," he added.



Singh said while 8% growth is a feasible

proposition, this will require reshaping the role of

fiscal policy and deeper tax reforms in a much

bolder way.

“The real fiscal deficit of Centre and states

combined is as high as 9% and that’s not good for

satisfying our ambition of having a dynamic

economy growing at the rate of 8%," he added.

“Fiscal reforms, tax reforms and also increase in

expenditure in the direction in which it should be

increased such as infrastructure, education and

defence—all these activities require much greater

attention than they have received in the past,"

Singh added.



Renewable Energy Industry Promotion and Facilitation Board

Concerned with dwindling investor interest, the

Union government plans to set up an inter-

ministerial body to settle various issues faced by

the green energy sector and attract billions of

dollars in investments to successfully execute the

world’s largest clean energy programme.

Renewable Energy Industry Promotion and

Facilitation Board

REIPFB will be set up along the lines of erstwhile

Foreign Investment Promotion Board, which was

tasked with handling foreign direct investment

proposals and facilitating them.



REIPFB would “deal with challenges and issues
being faced by renewable energy sector with the
aim and objective to remove obstacles and
difficulties which investors face in bringing
investment to the sector.

The government is worried that India’s clean
energy trajectory may be impacted with banks
wary of lending to developers as they suspect the
viability of projects that have agreed to sell power
at rock-bottom tariffs.

There are also issues regarding delay in payments
by state-run power distribution companies
(discoms), non-allocation of land to wind power
projects, besides transmission and connectivity
related challenges.



REIPFB will be headed by joint secretary (JS) in

charge of solar sector in the ministry of new and

renewable energy (MNRE).

It will have JS rank officials from the departments

of banking and financial services as members.

The REIPFB will meet twice a month and “provide

all assistance to the industry in project

development and implementation", and “suggest

steps for enhancing ease of doing business,

increasing confidence of investors and reducing

risk and problems of RE (renewable energy)

sector".
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Do you know? 
Nalanda = Na+alam+Daa, meaning “no stopping of the gift of knowledge”

So do gift share this lecture with your loved ones. Thanks 


